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To the Board:

As a concerned citizen and Ventura County native, I feel a sense of betrayal by the
lack of transparency in your settlement with the oil industry.

Nothing about reversing the decision by the Planning Commission to stop a 23 oil well
re-drill project garners faith that the Board of Supervisors is acting to protect the
environment and promote safety.

Please CONTINUE to stand on the side of our protected environment. Protect the
beautiful lands of Ventura County and her people.

Your actions are important for future generations. Please consider this over oil
industries dirty works and stand firmly on the side of justice statewide for
environmental safety. You are protecting all life by doing so.

Respectfully,

Patricia Alexakis
patti4birds@verizon.net
805 388-9914

231 North Loop Dr.
Camarillo, CA 93010-1223
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